Minutes:  Dublin Heights School Advisory Council March 19, 2014, 7 - 8:30pm

In attendance: Gergana Slavkova, R. Laranjeiro (Teacher), M. Lichter (Teacher), Marlene Ellison, Lesley Freedman, Shanna Gordon, Annette Faynwachs, Stephen Shereck, Suzanne Yoo, Green Carmel, Nicola Petrie, Amanda Hill, Beata Train, Principal Dan Taylor, Vice-Principal Sara Gogani.

	Agenda Item
	
	Action

	Approval of minutes from January 22, 2014
	
	Approved

	Co- chairs' report


	Nothing to report. 
	

	Treasurers report
	Nothing to report.
	

	Fundraising/Events
	Read-a-Thon:

$680 raised through the Read-a-Thon, mostly younger grades participated.

Snuggle-up and Read was a good idea, possibly next year combine launch of Read-a-Thon with a Dance-a-Thon.
 Movie Night:

To be held at the end of April.  Movie - Frozen.  SAC will have a table and sell treats again.
	

	School Clothing
	School Clothing order will be arriving soon.  To date, SAC has raised approximately $2000 in profit.  The profit from the clothing has gone back into the School athletics program.

Principal Dan Taylor: 

Grades 2 – 8 (Track and Field) about 90-100 students generally participate.  Cross-Country also has large participation rate.  There could be potential spring sale targeting these participants.


	

	 Principal and Vice Principal’s report
	Health and Safety

Principal Dan Taylor:

TDSB Tree Crew cleaned up during March Break.

Current conditions outside (ice in field/play area) make it unsafe to have outdoor recess/lunch.     

There is a walkway around the building that has the ice chipped away and can be used.

Parent Concern:  Toy sterilization/cleaning in Kindergarten room, cleanliness of mudroom.   
TDSB's Mental Health Initiative

Vice-Principal Sara Gogani:  TDSB Mental Health and Wellness Plan.  The School is pro-actively engaging with staff.  Last Friday, Staff attended workshops and intend to have a Mental Health Committee composed of various staff members.  Dublin will focus on wellness and being proactive as well as taking the stigma away from mental health issues.

Staffing Allocation for 2014/15
Principal Dan Taylor:
Dublin has projected numbers for next year which allows for planning for 2014/2015.
Addition of 2nd grade 7 gifted class and possible 5th kindergarten class.

Optional attendance  applicants not confirmed until Dublin’s needs are fully assessed.  Siblings are given priority for OA but not guaranteed.

School Staffing Committee will meet to come up with models for next year.  SAC will have an opportunity to review before the submission date to the TDSB of April 8th.
SAC Co-chairs wish to attend upcoming staff meeting.

	Principal Dan Taylor to follow up re: mudroom/schedule of toy cleaning.

Principal Dan Taylor to email SAC Co-Chairs about staffing allocation an SAC be given an opportunity for input.

	Year End BBQ
	Shanna Gordon:

Scheduled for May 27th:  5:30 – 7:30
There will be a silent auction, and we have received donations, including from Pancers, Frank's Swim School, Zodiac, Regina's Kitchen, Anna K's Salon, Active Kids Zone.

Megan Boys will be the DJ.

M & M Meat Shops booked

There will be paddle balls/games/mascots/raffle prizes.

Still need volunteers for the events.

	 SAC to continue preparing for the BBQ and coordinate with Teachers/Admin, Student Council and Mackenzie Guidance Office.

Principal Dan Taylor to speak to Art about additional caretaking staff that night.

Trustee and Superintendant to be invited.



	 ProGrant
	Amanda Hill:
Recently received approval to amend SAC's ProGrant proposal.  Now we can spend $250 on math resources for parents of kids in JK/SK – pamphlet outlining resources. Remaining $750 to be used to purchase math guides for parents of students in JK – Grade 5.
ProGrant deadline for next year coming up in May.  If there are any ideas, please email dublinSAC@gmail.com or speak to Amanda.
	 

	Other Business
	Howard Kaplan coming to April 30, 2014 SAC meeting.

Parent Question:  Status update on Full-Day Kindergarten and coordination between before and aftercare staff and teachers.

Principal Dan Taylor: Full Day Kindergarten working well, some issues with shared spaces, but generally good coordination.


	


